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Questionnaire previous to the 2003 meeting of the ad hoc CCL/CCTF joint working group

1. Frequency sources in the microwave and/or in the optical domain

1.1. Have you made absolute frequency measurements of existing sources included in the CCL list of recommended radiations (Mise en Pratique 2001)?

All measurements we have performed are listed in the Mise en Pratique 2001 and published (see references [1] and [2]).

If yes, please list the values and uncertainties obtained and the method used (comb, chain or other techniques) and refer to the publication in which they may be found. Please be sure to include measurements made in other laboratories in your country.

1.1.1. Do you think that these sources could be proposed as candidates for secondary representations of the second?

To our opinion, this question is premature. Before we can select a possible candidate for a secondary representation of the second, we suggest to agree on the selection criteria. 

1.2. Have you made absolute frequency measurements of existing sources not included in the CCL list of recommended radiations (Mise en Pratique 2001)?

No

If yes, please list the values and uncertainties obtained and the method used (comb, chain or other techniques) and refer to the publication in which they may be found. Please be sure to include measurements made in other laboratories in your country.

1.2.1. Do you think that these sources could be included in a up dated list of recommended radiations and/or proposed as candidates for secondary representation of the second?

n.a.

1.3. Are you currently developing new frequency sources?

Yes


If yes, please give a brief description of your experiment.

We are developing an optical frequency standard based on cold neutral Sr atoms. 

2. Working group

2.1. Concerning the membership of the joint CCTF/CCL, do you agree on

2.2.1. including all the members of the CCTF working group on the secondary representations of the second and all the members  of the CCL MeP working group?

No

2.2.2. including some of the members of the CCTF working group on the secondary representations of the second and some of the members  of the CCL MeP working group?

Yes, we suggest that the number of group members should be rather small (( 10).The CCL and the CCTF should delegate an equal numbers of representatives to the joint working group. Each member institute should delegate only one representative (either a member of the CCL or the CCTF). 

2.2.3. nominating experts from laboratories that are not members of the CCTF and the CCL?

No, we do not see any need, at present. 

If so, who would you like to propose? Note that we may need to restrict the numbers so that it may be necessary to restrict the number of such people.


n.a. 

2.2. Do you agree that the chairpersons of the joint CCTF/CCL working group should participate in the forthcoming CCTF and CCL meetings so that a direct report can be given?

Yes


2.3. Do you think that the joint CCTFL/CCL working group should regularly meet apart from the CCTF and CCL meetings?

No. The joint working group should meet only occasionally, if new reference frequencies are to be considered.  
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